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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 2nd February 2021
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Friday 15th January, a complaint was received regarding cars parking on the pavement at Glenburn Road, North Berwick.  Complaint passed to Community Officers for passing attention to area.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the early hours of Tuesday 5th January, police were called to a noise complaint in Lochbridge Road.  Unfortunately there were no available sets to attend at the time. Police called informant a short time later who confirmed noise had stopped.  Advice given to call back should there be any further issues.
· In the early hours of Saturday 9th January, police were called to noise from a house party ongoing in Russell Walk, North Berwick.  Police attended however house in darkness and nothing ongoing.

· In the evening of Saturday 9th January, police were called to a loud music complaint at a house in Lochbridge Road.  Police attended however no noise on police arrival.  Occupant spoken to re complaint.

· On Sunday 10th January, police were called regarding 2 male youths climbing on the electricity substation heading towards the roof of The Law School.  Police attended however no trace of youths.

· In the evening of Saturday 9th January, police were called to a noise complaint and possible party ongoing at a property in Lauder Rambling, North Berwick.  Police attended.  No breach of Covid, occupier warned re the noise.

· In the early hours of Sunday 17th January, police were called to a loud music noise complaint in Lochbridge Road.  Police attended but all quiet on arrival.  Occupier spoken to and warned accordingly.

· In the afternoon of Sunday 17th January, a complaint was received regarding youths near the playpark in The Lodge behaving in an antisocial manner.  Police were unable to attend at time of call; no further calls re youths.  Officers made aware and to give passing attention when possible.
3. Housebreaking

4. Parking

· 101 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of December 2020.
CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· It was reported to police that sometime overnight on Sunday 4th January in Lochbridge Road, chickens had been stolen from a locked pen in the back garden.  Details taken and enquiries ongoing.
· In the late evening of Saturday 9th January, police stopped a vehicle on Dundas Road and the smell of cannabis was detected.  Male occupants were detained and vehicle and occupants searched where a small amount of cannabis was found.  Male admitted ownership and was issued with Recordable Police Warning.
· It was reported to Police on Saturday 9th January that sometime during the night, the bolts on metal gates were stolen from a field at Castleton Farm, North Berwick.  Enquiries ongoing.
· In the afternoon of Friday 15th January, police were called regarding items found with a metal detector at the bottom of The Law including a possible human bone.  Police attended, picture of bone emailed to anthropologist who confirmed bone is from an animal.  Area appears to be old fly tipping site.
· In the early evening of Tuesday 12th January, police received a complaint regarding numerous persons in the communal garden in Forth Street, drinking and breaching Covid regulations.  Police attended later in the evening however no persons were there at that time.

· On Saturday 16th January, in Russell Walk, North Berwick, police were called to an incident between 2 females.  Police attended and a female was charged with minor assault.  

· On Monday 18th January, in Melbourne Road, North Berwick, a male was charged with being in possession of cannabis.

· In the morning of Tuesday 26th January, a male stole 9 bottles of Vodka from the Co-op, High Street, North Berwick.  Male recognised to be a previous shoplifter.  Enquiries ongoing to identify male.
· During the afternoon of Friday 29th January 2 males stole £50.00 worth of alcohol from the Co-op High Street, North Berwick. CCTV captured the incident and enquiries are ongoing.

· During the evening of Friday 29th January a vehicle was stopped near Leuchie House due to the manner of driving. Driver and passenger both from Edinburgh out for drive both issued with a Covid breach ticket.
· In the early hours of Saturday 30th January a male and female were parked in Tantallon Terrace with the engine running, Officers approached the vehicle which was registered in Edinburgh. Driver stated “just out for a drive”. Both driver and passenger issued with Covid breach tickets.

· In the evening of Saturday 30th January a female who had driven from her home address in Edinburgh to North Berwick for some “peace and quiet” was issued with a Covid breach ticket.

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk  
Or

graeme.bairden@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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